
Covington Quilters Minutes 

December 5, 2013 

  

- Reminder that if Tahoma Schools are closed there is no guild meeting! 

- Debi thanked Carol Cowan, Nicole Sedgwick, Cheryl George, Lori George, and 

Kathy Scott for their service on the board and Leanne Shipley for always being 

there early to help set up.   

- The board for 2014 was installed: Kathy Scott, President. Linda Ferguson, Vice 

President. Lori George, Treasurer. Cheryl George, Secretary. Nicole Sedgwick, 

Member at Large-2 and Kathy Roberts, Member at Large-1. 

- The November meeting minutes will be approved at the January meeting. 

- Debi Mashak was presented with a Christmas themed quilt from the membership 

as a thank you gift for her term as Guild President. 

- Treasurer’s Report BECU Beginning Balance:  $4195.53, (10/26/13); BECU 

Ending Balance:$3929.98, (11/22/13) and Capital One 360:  $5636.66, 

(11/30/13).-  

- Relay for Life sent a request for someone to make them a t-shirt quilt to be used 

in their fundraising auction. The Newsletter will have contact details. 

- Annual Financial Review. Paula Lau and Peggy Strain completed the annual 

review of the guild’s financial books with only a few missing 2nd signatures and 

there was one duplicate entry of $0.15. 

- Presentation blocks. Peggy Strain presented a 9 patch block. The blocks are 

due back to Peggy in February. 

- Raffle Quilt Tickets. Rusty Barn: 282 tickets were sold which is down from last 

year. There were cash donations to bring the total to $300. 

- 9 Patch Challenge. Only one more month to turn in blocks - January. They will 

be returned in February so people can start making their quilts. 

- Workshops. A repeat of the ‘Big Bag’ workshop has been requested. Sandra 

Fountain has agreed to teach it again the end of January at the Covington Library. 

Contact Sandra for more information or to sign up. 

- 2015 Raffle Quilt. Linda Ferguson will contact the people who signed up to help 

make the quilt in January with some dates. 

- Quilt Show 2014. The dates and times of the quilt show meetings will be handed 

out at the January 9th meeting. Nicole is also going to send out an email 



with the dates and times. 

- Membership. Dues for 2014 are due in January. There are phone directories that 

still need to be picked up. One visitor - Rachel Shirron.  Badge prize Roxie Rahl.  

- Tips & Tricks. You can place a thick rubber band around your foot pedal to keep 

it from sliding away from you. 

- Block of the Month. This month’s winner - Jill Ellis. Next month’s pattern is 

Snowman in the Trees. The pattern is in this Newsletter and on the CQG website 

under patterns. 

- Tea Cozy Challenge. Winner: 1st Joanne Lee, 2nd Julie Lund (who declined to 

accept a prize), 3rd Mary Ann Baker, 4th Heather Roberts.! 

- Newsletter Challenge. No winner. 

  

  

Minutes by Kathy Scott for 

Cheryl George, Secretary 

  

 


